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WEST HERTS PRIMARY CARE TRUST

STRICTLY PATIENT INVOLVEMENT

Minutes of a Meeting held on

30th May 2007         Royalty House 

Present:

Stuart Bloom


Chair West Herts Primary Care Trust (Chair)

Henry Goldberg

Chair West Herts PPIF
Heather Aylward

PPI Lead (note taker)

Norman Tyrwhitt

 Watford and Three Rivers Locality Forum

Dr Mary McMinn

 DacCom
Gill Balen


 WHHT Patients Panel, Red House PPG

David Arrighi


Chair:  Attenborough PPG

Peter Bodden

WatCom

Robert Hillyard

Hertsmere Locality Forum

Apologies:

Harry Bhamrah, Graham Murphy, Robin Pike, 
Documents tabled: Agenda, Notes of Previous Meeting, Draft Website letters, Website introduction
1. Welcome and Introductions

Stuart welcomed everyone to the meeting and introductions made. 

2. Minutes of the meeting held on 21st March 2007 
The minutes of the previous meeting were agreed as an accurate record 
3. Matters arising
· Mary reported to the group that there was no evidence to substantiate an increase in mental health patient access to GPs.
Katrina Power updated the group on CATS:

MSK and Ophthalmology are up and running for both St. Albans & Harpenden  and Hertsmere. The following CATS services for Hertsmere should be starting by end of July:

Urology

Gastroenterology

Respiratory
Cardiology

And for St. Albans & Harpenden:

Gynaecology

Cardiology

Urology 

      ENT

Performance management for all these services is being developed and reports will go back to the PBC Locality Management Groups, the PEC Board and to the PPI for information.

4. Feedback from West Herts Practice Based Commissioning Groups 
Hertsmere – Robert Hillyard
· Had attended 2 meetings

· A presentation had been given on Out of Hours (OOH)  Services – Robert felt uncomfortable with the impression that one service would be appropriate across Hertfordshire.  Stuart updated the group – a paper had gone to the PCT Board with draft specifications to go out to tender.  The September deadline wont now be met – extensions in existing contracts will either be 3 months or end of financial year.  Board will ensure that process includes patient involvement and is not assuming that one service would be commissioned to cover Hertfordshire – there are a number of interested parties.  Lessons learnt from the current contract will be taken onboard.  
· There was disquiet around the decision to stop sending patients for ante-natal care to Chase Farm.  There was a suggestion that this information had not been passed effectively to all GPs
Action: Stuart Bloom to chase up

· Appears to be good working relationship between PCT and GPs although issues around GPs finding time to put to Practice Based Commissioning.
WatCom – Norman Tywhitt/Peter Bodden

· Exciting times – planning changes to mental health services in primary care – appointing staff and working with HPT to phase in services starting in October.

· WatCom planning an OOH presentation: similar to the one in Hertsmere in July

· Watcom very keen to learn good practice with regard to patient involvement

· Very impressive presentation on nursing from Chorleywood Health Centre – differing ideas on how system should work across the area and currently looking at options.

St Albans and Harpenden – Henry Goldberg

· Seems to be an issue regarding patient involvement within this group. The representative, Peter Williams, is finding it difficult to engage with the group.
Action: Stuart Bloom to discuss with Roger Sage

DacCom – Mary McMinn

· Notes of DacCom meeting held on 23rd May were tabled
· Main project – dealing with referral monitoring.  Setting up a clinician run service to monitor patient activity from the practice – data will be available a few days after the end of the month.  System will be able to produce information on the patient pathway – outcomes and referrals.  More work required on this project and the cost will be mainly met by PBC.
· Reorganisation of counselling
· Commend the work that WatCom have done on mental health services – opportunity to share information and good practice.
· Kept up to date on the Out of Hours service.
5. West Herts Practice Based Commissioning Networking website

Heather updated the group of a delay in getting the website live:  it is hoped that this will be remedied soon and the following actions can then be taken:

· Timetable for trial stage and live stage

· Requirement to have feedback mechanisms in place

· Letters to be amended to included information on feedback and to be shared with Mike Edwards for information and comment

Action: Heather Aylward
· Suggestion that the website name needs to include patient/feedback

· Contact list would need to be circulated
· Telephone number needed on website to request hard copy

General discussion around patient involvement then took place with the following suggestions:

· Patient involvement can take different forms – the use of the website being one

· Involve patients in biggest PBC project as a pilot.  Heather Aylward to assist if required

· Present proposals to locality groups at meetings in public

6. AOB

The group were updated on the Acute Services Review – Delivery Quality Health Care in Hertfordshire.

· Start date likely to be week commencing 11th June – presentation to Overview and Scrutiny Committee on 12th June.
· SHA have approved with a few minor amendments
· Non Executive Directors (NEDs) and MPs/Local politicians to be briefed
· Full engagement programme – contact Heather for a presentation to a local group.
· Implications for Hertsmere taken into account.
7. Date of next meeting

Monday 23rd July 10am
KS7, Royalty House, King Street, Watford
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